

BOIS BLANC PINES SCHOOL DISTRICT
Regular School Board Meeting
June 8, 2021 4:00 p.m.
Call to Order:  The School Board President, Suzette Cooley-Sanborn called the meeting to order at 4p.m. Other board members present were Chris Hasbrouck and Cindy Riker.  Jim Gilligan and Linda Gekle were absent.  Our teacher, Sherry Corbett, was present.  Our EUPISD Superintendent, Angie McArthur, was on vacation.  Our Administrator, Dean Paul attended via teleconference. Public also in attendance via teleconference.

Approval of Agenda:  Hasbrouck made a motion to approve the agenda, as presented. The motion was seconded by Cooley-Sanborn.  All in favor.  Motion carried.

Recognition/Presentation:  None
Approval of Consent Agenda: Riker made a motion to approve the consent agenda which included minutes of last month’s regular meeting of May 11th, the special meeting on June 4th, approval of bills as presented and approval to transfer $15,000 from saving to checking. Hasbrouck seconded the motion.  Roll call vote:  Ayes: Hasbrouck, Riker and Cooley-Sanborn.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Gekle and Gilligan.  Motion carried. 

Correspondence:  None.
Reports by:
Superintendent:  
· On vacation
Administrator:
· MICIP:  The team met on May 27th.  Making good progress.  This is a working document and can be continuously changing.  The team will meet again on June 29th under Lindsay Brindley’s leadership.  The invaluable data from the teacher is being used as input to various areas.  
· EVALUATION:  Sherry’s evaluation is done.  Has done an outstanding job.  Her evaluation is kept on file at the ISD in her employee file.
· FAREWELL:  Dean expressed his pleasure working with us over the last couple of years.  Cindy informed those in attendance that Dean had submitted his resignation as Administrator to the ISD.  We wish him success in his future endeavors
Teacher:  
· Into their last week of school.  So students returning items to the school and wrapping up the year.

· An invitation has been sent out for a Kindergarten Graduation.  This was very last minute at the request of the parents. So trying to put something together.  At a minimum there will be a cap and gown with a diploma and some cake.  A Student working on a presentation.  But with so little time it may not be completed.
· Some books have been ordered for project based learning which will be utilized for the 7th grader next year.

· Butterflies have hatched.  

Committee:  None
Old Business:
Architect Services:  IDI is not responding again.  Cindy had an email from Sean about sending the bid letters out.  He had previously said they would send the letters out based on the vendor list sent to him.  Bids would come to us, but he would answer any questions from vendors.  So we are stalled again.  Cindy will continue to attempt to get resolved.  She is going to inform Sean to give a two week return for bids.  If we need a special meeting to review and approve, we will.  May get Angie involved.
Covid-19 Learning Plan/Monthly Reconfirmation:  Each month we will be required to reconfirm our Learning Plan, as well as give attendance results for the 4 week period.  The public and Board was asked if they had any questions or concerns.  No reply.  Hasbrouck made a motion to approve the reconfirmation as presented.  Supported by Riker.  All in favor.  Motion carried. 

NEOLA Update:  Cindy is currently reviewing and responding to some questions the production department has.  The documents are currently in a production draft.  After this review, we will have one more before it goes final and live to the public.
Gibson Park: The survey is completed.  We have a preliminary survey.  As soon as Granger receives the final payment, they will send the official survey to us.  Michael Leppen has been informed of the status.  He will be taking the information forward to the Hoover Foundation. Surveyors were here a couple of weeks ago.  They will be back to complete on May 17th.  Will get final survey to us soon.  Michael Leppen was notified and he will work with the Hoover Foundation once received.  This is another work in progress.  Hopefully we will see some results next year.
Teacher Contract:  Cindy shared various information with the board.  The two pieces in the teacher’s contract to close are insurance and salary.  Dental/Vision coverage is currently $468.60 a year with COBRA SETSEG.  Riker made a motion to pay a maximum of $500 per year for dental/vision insurance.  Supported by Hasbrouck.  Roll call vote:  Ayes:  Cooley-Sanborn, Hasbrouck and Riker.   Nays:  None.  Absent:  Gekle and Gilligan.  Motion carried.  Cindy reviewed an analysis on salaries in various EUPISD schools. Cindy gave her recommendation to the board.  With the increase of the cost of medical insurance and the maximum we can contribute, the teacher would have approximately $900 out of pocket she would need to pay.  We should take that into consideration as part of a salary increase.  The CPI is at 4.2%.  We have considered CPI in prior salary increases along with other factors.  4.2% of her previous salary is $2,688.  With the consideration of insurance and CPI the total increase would be $3,588, which is a 5.6% increase year to year. This takes the total salary to $67,588.  It was noted this is a very rare increase and should not set a precedent.  In comparison to other schools within our ISD and taking the average of the lowest versus highest salary, we will be approximately $500 over the average.  Suzette Cooley-Sanborn made a motion to increase the teacher salary to $67,588.  Supported by Riker.  Roll call vote:  Ayes:  Hasbrouck, Riker and Cooley-Sanborn.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Gekle and Gilligan.  Motion carried.  Suzette mentioned we should look into Disability and Life Insurance too.  Cindy had talked with Dena Mayer at the ISD about what other schools offered in the collective bargaining agreements.  They offer Short Term Disability and Life Insurance.  They do not offer Long term disability.
New Business:
Amended 2020-2021 Budget:  Cindy reviewed the revenue and expense changes by major line items with the Board.  There were not any questions or concerns.  Riker made a motion to pass the resolution approving the appropriations of the Bois Blanc Pines School District Amended Budget for the school year 2020-2021.  Supported by Cooley-Sanborn.  Roll call vote:  Ayes: Hasbrouck, Riker and Cooley-Sanborn.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Gekle and Gilligan.  Motion carried, 

2021-2022 Budget:  Cindy reviewed the proposed revenue and expense by line items with the Board.  There were not any questions or concerns.  Riker made a motion to pass the resolution approving the appropriations of the Bois Blanc Pines School District Budget for the 2021-2022 school year and levy the 4.0377 millage.  Supported by Cooley-Sanborn. Roll call vote:  Ayes: Hasbrouck, Riker and Cooley-Sanborn.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Gekle and Gilligan.  Motion carried.  
School Calendar 2021-2022:  We reviewed the proposed calendar.  There was a concern about the days off for Christmas break.  Angie had asked we designate 2 professional development days, one in October and one in February.  We changed the calendar to delete the day off for Good Friday in April and added it to the Christmas Break.  Suzette Cooley-Sanborn made a motion to approve the 2021-2022 School Calendar as amended.  Supported by Hasbrouck.  Roll call vote:  Ayes:  Hasbrouck, Riker and Cooley-Sanborn.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Gekle and Gilligan.  Motion carried.
Maintenance Person/Job Posting:  We have received a resignation from Jay Beugly as our maintenance person.  Cindy Riker made a motion to accept Jay’s resignation with regrets.  Supported by Cooley-Sanborn.  All in favor.  Motion carried.  Cindy reviewed the job posting with the Board.  The Board agreed to have a Special Meeting on June 25th to review applicants.  
Teacher’s Desk/Chair:  Sherry would like to get a desk, chair and filing cabinet.  She shared various information with us.  We could have it charged to the school credit card or do a purchase order and have it shipped.  If paid on the credit card, Sherry could look at an office supply store.  Cindy Riker made a motion to approve the purchase of a desk, chair and file cabinet not to exceed $500.  Supported by Hasbrouck.  Roll call vote:  Ayes:  Hasbrouck, Riker and Cooley-Sanborn.  Nays:  None.  Absent:  Gekle and Gilligan.  Motion carried.   Sherry also gave the Board information on student chairs.  We discussed and decided to delay a purchase at this time until Sherry could look for other choices.
Heaters:  Suzette spoke with Jay about the heaters.  She thought each heater would cost about $1000 plus labor.  Cindy thought they would be a lot less.  We thought IDI gave Jay more information as far as a recommendation on what to get.  Steve needs to clarify what we need.  Then we can go to an electrician and get some pricing.  We may want to consider the possibility of a combo heater/AC.  Also, depending on the units, we may only need one unit for the classroom rather than two.  And may need a smaller one for the reading room.  Plus we need thermostats for each room.
Board Comments: Cindy reviewed with Board some documents received about Goal Reporting and the Selection Tool.
Public Comment:  A thank you for offering the meetings via conference call.
Other Business:  There have been questions about the upcoming school year and the student population.  It was asked if we should have a Round Up.  We will plan on something for August.  We do not have the requirements for the next school year.  It’s ever changing.  We will talk more next month about an Open House.

Adjournment:  There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 5:25 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Cindy Riker, Secretary/Treasurer
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